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            2nd September 2020
Dear Parents and Carers

We trust that you have had a peaceful and restful summer break and are looking forward to the return to some sort of normality at the start of this autumn term.  It seems like a long time coming but we are nearing our final preparations for reopening school on Monday 7th September.  Today we received the welcome news from Flintshire County Council that our risk assessment and school reopening plan has been cleared and we are therefore able to provide you with the details.

Our primary concern in the coming term is the health and safety of the children, parents and staff and very closely linked to this, the happiness and emotional security of all of our school community.  We understand that some of our pupils will be chomping at the bit to get back to school whilst others may be a bit more nervous – as a matter of fact, this is exactly how some of our staff are feeling.  There are a whole range of emotions on the return to school and it is important that we all show understanding, care and empathy.

Quarantine Questionnaire

In line with both UK and Welsh Government guidelines, we need to find out if you have been outside of the United Kingdom after 23rd August 2020.  The survey must be completed for all children before they can return to school and can be found here. Questionnaire  We ask that this is completed by Friday 4th September at 12pm.

Contact Groups & Phased Return to School

This is an update on information sent out on 17th July 2020.

Following Welsh Government Guidance, we will be operating 4 contact groups from September until further notice as follows:

· Class 1

Contact Group 1

· Class 2

Contact Group 2

· Class 3

Contact Group 3

· Class 4

Contact Group 4

We will ensure that these contact groups operate independently of each other with no contact between the groups.  With these groups in operation, we would not have to close the whole school should we have a confirmed case of COVID-19, rather, we would only have to close one class.

Our plan is as follows:

Monday 7th September 


-
Years 1, 3 & 5

Tuesday 8th September 


- 
Years Rec, 2, 4 & 6

Wednesday 9th September 


-
Years 1, 3 & 5

Thursday 10th September


-
Years Rec, 2, 4 & 6

Friday 11th September


-   
Years Rec, 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 & 6

Monday 14th September 


-
Years Rec, 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 & 6 

Tuesday 15th September 


-
Years Rec, 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 & 6 + Nursery Gp 1

Wednesday 16th September


- 
Years Rec, 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 & 6 + Nursery Gp 2

Thursday 17th September


-
Years Rec, 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 & 6 + Nursery Gp 1

Friday 18th September 



-
Years Rec, 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 & 6 + Nursery Gp 2
Start and finish times and drop off/pick up points are as follows:

Nursery




-
8.50am – 11.20am
Main gate

Reception




-
8.50am – 3.05pm
Main gate

Year 1





-
8.55am – 3.10pm
Side gate

Year 2 





-
8.55am – 3.10pm
Side gate

Year 3





- 
8.50am – 3.15pm
Main gate

Year 4





-
8.50am – 3.15pm
Main gate

Year 5





- 
8.55am – 3.20 pm 
Side gate

Year 6





-
8.55am – 3.20 pm
Side gate

We have tried to keep the disruption to start and finish times to a minimum as we understand that this information could have caused issues over parents shift patterns.


Please maintain social distancing with other adults outside the school gates and keep your children with you, they are not to play in the school grounds.

From Monday 21st September, all pupils will be attending school for their allotted hours.

Breakfast Club

It is our intention to start Breakfast Club from 14th September, this may be subject to change. This will be running in the school hall which will be split into separate areas for contact groups. We may initially limit the numbers of those who can attend Breakfast Club to just working parents. From this point, we will then grow the club back to our normal numbers. Please be patient with us as we have yet to be told how Flintshire catering will support the Breakfast Club. A separate communication on this will follow.

Lunchtime

We have posted the school lunch options on the school Facebook page.  Children are able to bring in a packed lunch which will be stored on pegs in Classes 1 and 2 and under the child’s table in classes 3 and 4.  Lunches will be eaten within the contact group in the classroom until further notice.

Snack

We ask that all children bring their own snack to school – we will not be providing snack until further notice.

School Uniform 

We are asking that children wear cleanly laundered school uniform when returning to school. It is important that clean clothes are worn every day to reduce the risk of infection and to help you with this, each Wednesday will be a non-uniform day.  This will allow for uniforms to be regularly washed.  Children should wear PE kit on their allotted PE days – we will give you the PE timetable at a later date.  As it will be getting colder in the coming months, we strongly advise that children wear a tracksuit (preferably plain navy blue) as part of their PE kit.  Please do not worry or panic about uniform – it is the beginning of a new experience for everyone and whilst we would clearly like all of our pupils to return in uniform, we understand that buying new uniform may not have been at the top of your list of priorities.  We are sure that by the end of September we will all be in uniform again.

We can not wait to see you again and to welcome your children back into school.

Yours sincerely

Mr Oliver 
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